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K OF C BABY SHOWER 

 Due to the Corona virus the Carlyle Knights of Co-

lumbus are changing the format of our annual baby 

shower for the Pregnancy Care Center.  This year 

we are having a monetary shower.  No gifts of mer-

chandise for babies, etc. will be accepted.  Your do-

nations of cash or checks are requested over the 

first weekend in September.  Cash or checks should 

be put in an envelope marked Baby Shower and 

dropped into the collection basket at church or de-

posited into the collection box attached to the of-

fice.  Checks should be made out to Pregnancy Care 

Center.   If you want to mail a donation, address it 

to the Knights of Columbus, c/o Jim Seiffert, 1871 

Clinton St., Carlyle.  St. Teresa of Marydale will also 

be conducting the monetary baby shower at this 

time also.  Marilyn and Dave Athmer are helping 

with their parish.  Thank you in advance for your 

continued donations. Any questions call Jim Seiffert 

594-3797 or Paul Kauling 594-2658, co-chairmen of 

the baby shower. 

 

VOCATIONS SUPPORT RAFFLE 

Please contact Bob Diekemper, or any other Coun-

cil 1382 officer to obtain Raffle Booklets to sell or 

Raffle Tickets to buy to support this worthy pro-

gram.  The Illinois State Council K of C Charities, 

Inc. hold this raffle every year for the Benefit of Illi-

nois Vocations Support Program.  There are 

$20,000 awarded total in 20 prizes, with 1st Prize 

winning $10,000.  There are 15 tickets in each 

booklet – our council sells each booklet for $10, 

turning $6 in to the State and keeping $4 for our 

council.  Please sell/buy booklets to help! 

 

K OF C SAUSAGE AND PANCAKE BREAKFASTS 
The July breakfast for the Mater Dei scholarship 

fund and the August breakfast for Christmas Lights 

in the Park were both cancelled due to the corona-

virus.  Council 1382 voted at the August 11 monthly 

meeting to cancel all breakfasts for the remainder of 

the year.  

 

BINGO 

 Bingo has been cancelled temporarily due to the 

coronavirus.  We hope to get it up and running 

again as soon as business restrictions are lifted.   

 
CULTURE OF LIFE BREAKFAST CANCELLED 

It was Council 1382’s turn to host the annual Cul-

ture of Life Breakfast in October.  Instead this 

breakfast has been cancelled for 2020 and we will 

host it in October 2021.   

 

TOOTSIE ROLL DRIVE SEPT. 18-19 

Note that we plan to be manning the 4-way stop at 

Posey, the Carlyle IGA, and the Carlyle Wal-Mart 

(pending Wal-Mart permission if the coronavirus 

concerns improve) to collect donations on Friday 

and Saturday, Sept. 18-19.  R. Kordick and H. Ping-

sterhaus are again co-chairing the event this year 

for Council 1382, so if they haven’t already con-

tacted you by Sept. 11th, AND if you want to vol-

unteer, please contact either of them to help out.  

Last year some knights again covered more than 

one slot because we did not have enough volun-

teers.  Please help! 

 

QUEEN OF HEARTS RAFFLE 

Queen of Hearts Raffle is temporarily suspended 

due to COVID-19 pandemic.  We will resume the 

raffle as soon as it is safe to do so. 

 

LECTURER NOTES 

Lecturer Paul Kauling would like to remind every-

one to continue to pray for the victims of the co-

rona virus.  Also remember all of the health care 

workers who are helping the virus patients.  Con-

tact your doctor if you have any of the symp-

toms.  Please wear your masks when in the public 

and let’s do our part to stop this world wide prob-

lem. 



 



 

 

 


